CLARKS GREEN BOROUGH COUNCIL MINUTES MARCH 21, 2018

CALL TO ORDER: President Barrasse called the meeting of the Clarks Green Council to order at 7:00 p.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance.

ROLL CALL: Secretary Culbertson conducted roll call. The following were present: Mr. Rinaldi, Mr. Dougherty, Mr. Toms, Mr. Hughes, Ms. Igoe, Mr. Williams, Mr. Barrasse, Mayor Lawler and Solicitor Weinschenk.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES: President Barrasse entertained the motion to accept the minutes of the February 15, 2018 meeting. Mr. Hughes motioned, seconded by Ms. Igoe. Mr. Williams, Ms. Igoe, Mr. Toms, Mr. Hughes, Mr. Dougherty, Mr. Rinaldi and Mr. Barrasse voted in favor.

VISITORS: Marnie Palmer, 280 East Grove Street, Gerald Hetman, Lackawanna County Outreach, Liz Baumeister, Abington Journal, Christina Wolfe, 314 Crest Drive, Katie Lane, 410 Gordon Drive, Clarks Summit Police Chief Chris Yarns and Officer Matthew Sims.

MAYOR'S REPORT: President Barrasse welcomed Mayor Lawler to her first Council Meeting. Mayor Lawler asked Council to remember those we serve, our residents, especially those that are ill or are facing serious challenges. Mayor Lawler asked those attending to remember those residents who have died recently including Dave Gromelski, ARWA Solicitor and Ann Marie Quinn of Clark Street. Mayor Lawler asked that the minutes reflect Clarks Green Borough received a Proclamation from Clarks Summit Mayor Herman Johnson honoring Mayor Bill Thorburn which acknowledged his commitment to the Council and the residents of the Borough. Mayor Lawler told Council she had received a call from a resident complimenting the DPW crew are their snow removal efforts during the last two (2) snowstorms, thanking the DPW works along with the DPW Chair, Mr. Williams. Mayor Lawler asked Council to approve sending a Certificate of Achievement to Adam Rippon for his performance at the 2018 Winter Olympics. Mr. Williams motioned, seconded by Mr. Rinaldi. Mr. Williams, Mr. Toms, Mr. Dougherty, Mr. Hughes, Mr. Rinaldi, Ms. Igoe and Mr. Barrasse voted in favor. Mayor Lawler reported to Council, she and Ms. Igoe are suggesting the Borough conduct an Annual Recycling Fair for the Borough of Clarks Green and requested Council approve the planning for the Recycling Fair with a tentative date would be May 4th. The fair would be held at the Abington Heights School District Administration building grounds. Mr. Toms motioned, seconded by Mr. Hughes. Mr. Toms, Mr. Dougherty, Ms. Igoe, Mr. Rinaldi, Mr. Williams, Mr. Hughes and Mr. Barrasse voted in favor. President Barrasse presented Clarks Summit Police Chief Chris Yarns with a Certificate of Appreciation in recognition of his outstanding service to Clarks Green Borough during the funeral of the Clarks Green Mayor William Thorburn. Chief Yarns thanked Council stating he really enjoyed working with Mayor Thorburn whom he considered a truly great man. Clarks Summit Police Chief Chris Yarns reviewed the monthly police report noting no significant police activity occurred last month. Mr. Rinaldi thanked Police Chief Chris Yarns for his work with Principal Jumper, from the Lady of Peace School, in arranging an evacuation site if needed in an emergency, noting there are approximately 300 individuals who occupy the school building daily.

PUBLIC COMMENT: Christina Wolfe, 314 Crest Drive, asked Council that the Borough's Facebook page be a professionally run government Facebook page and not posts that are opinionated or political. Ms. Wolfe told Council she wants it stopped. Mr. Rinaldi asked if it was illegal and she stated she believes it is under a 2006 Supreme Court ruling and the Hatch Act and that such posting is not protected by the First Amendment. Solicitor Weinschenk commented stating the Facebook page should be apolitical Ms. Wolfe stated if the postings she disagrees with continue, she will file a complaint with the State Ethics Board. All of Council thanked her for her comments. Marnie Palmer, 280 East Grove Street, asked if anyone of the Council members will be attending the AAJRB meeting

tomorrow stating she will be attending the meeting. Ms. Palmer agreed with Mayor Lawler Recycling Fair and volunteered her services if needed.

LACKAWANNA COUNTY COMMUNITY RELATIONS: Mr. Hetman distributed flyers on the upcoming events announcing the camps, clinics and tournaments schedules have been established for the youth in the area noting they are open for registration. Mr. Hetman reported to Council the County is currently hiring the life guards for the summer season.

SOLICITOR'S REPORT: Solicitor Weinschenk told Council he has nothing really specific and will provide the necessary comments once the various agenda items are presented by Council.

TREASURER'S REPORT AND BILL APPROVAL: Mr. Hughes reported on the checking account balances with comparisons to last month and last year. The Treasurer's report was presented by Mr. Hughes and filed for audit. Current fund balances are as follows:

Capital Fund Money Market	\$ 99,392.44
General Fund Checking	288,858.58
General Fund Money Market	35,269.88
Sewer Fund Checking	224,141.03
Sewer Fund Money Market	34,984.07
Sewer – FNCB CD	50,054.93
Sewer - Wayne Bank CD	50,669.36
State Funds Checking	12,127.30
Total Checking/Savings	\$ 795,497.59

Mr. Hughes noted he had reviewed the January financial reports with Mr. Dougherty and Mayor Patty Lawler so that they would be familiar with the information he provided monthly. With no questions from Council Mr. Hughes motioned, seconded by Mr. Toms to accept the Treasurer's report and ratify the payment of the bills. Mr. Toms, Mr. Dougherty, Ms. Igoe, Mr. Hughes, Mr. Williams, Mr. Rinaldi and Mr. Barrasse voted in favor, Mr. Hughes then presented the Budget vs. Actual report comparing balances on the report to amounts from last year. Mr. Hughes commented on amounts that changed by \$2000 or more. Mr. Hughes told Council a year ago our net income was negative \$33,672 and this year we are negative \$17,798 with the recent sewer payments of \$67,000. Mr. Hughes stated our cash income is up stating this year's net income is \$680,009 versus last year of \$522,308. Mr. Hughes reviewed the sewer delinquency report noting the six (6) month delinquencies totaled \$24,936 and \$4,229 has been collected. Mr. Hughes told Council the Borough has have received two (2) requests for contributions, Clarks Summit Fire Company while noting nothing has been budgeted and the Abington Little League stating \$200 has been budgeted. Mr. Hughes asked for a motion to contribute the \$200 budgeted amount to the Abington Little League. Mr. Rinaldi motioned, seconded by Mr. Dougherty, Mr. Dougherty, Ms. Igoe, Mr. Toms, Mr. Hughes, Mr. Rinaldi, Mr. Williams and Mr. Barrasse voted in favor

BUILDINGS & GROUNDS: Mr. Toms told Council he had contacted two (2) International Truck dealerships for repairing the large dump truck and discovered it would approximately cost \$5000 with delivery to purchase a used cab. Mr. Toms told Council the replacement of the cab replacement would only result in a market value \$2800. Mr. Rinaldi asked Mr. Toms to verify the problem of cab stating wasn't the hinges rusted but that the fiberglass had cracked. Mr. Toms stated yes. Mr. Toms did state he did not research if the hinges could be welded on the existing cab. Mr. Rinaldi reminded Mr. Toms that Mr. Barrasse suggested contacting the trade schools about repairing the truck. Mr. Toms told Council since the news was so grim from the dealerships he felt it was not worthwhile. Mr. Dougherty asked if Mr. Toms was suggesting buying a new vehicle. Mr. Rinaldi asked if parts from the trucks will be sellable to these dealerships. Mr. Toms told Council he feels the dealerships will work with Borough on a trade-in. Mr. Rinaldi asked if the trade-in could be used to purchase a new pickup truck.

Mr. Barrasse stated maybe if a large dump truck is needed for a special project it can be rented since we have not used the dump truck in the last two years. Mr. Rinaldi asked Mr. Toms are the dealerships you contacted on the COSTARS list that the state maintains, noting otherwise bidding will be required. Mr. Toms stated he was not aware. Mr. Toms told Council there will be some future projects for the Borough building that will need to be completed for this year but did not elaborate.

PUBLIC WORKS: Mr. Williams informed Council copies of a spread sheet from BCM Engineers have been provided for Council's review of the proposed work needed regarding the storm water piping under Crest Drive explaining he believes part of the issue is an old section of pipe which continues through private property. Mr. Williams stated pipe dimensions are not known and the engineers are investigating. Mr. Williams told Council another issue concerns if the pipe is located on private property and the research if a Borough easement exists. Mr. Barrasse asked if a determination has been made if the Borough is responsible for the cost for the repair. Mr. Williams stated no. Solicitor Weinschenk stated the question will be is it in the right-of-way. Solicitor Weinschenk believes the easement issue was researched a year ago and no easements were discovered. Mr. Rinaldi told Council historically this problem had arisen from the easterly side of Crest Drive where the water is collected, travels into the pipe under the road to the other side stating the Borough has received complaints from the resident with the underground pipe and that the Borough has declined to take responsibility for the resident's pipe. Mr. Rinaldi reminded Council we tried to get easements for Yale Boulevard project noting the neighbors did not want to grant the easements resulting in abandoning that storm water project. Mr. Rinaldi pointed out in the section of the Borough where Solicitor Weinschenk lives there are swales to handle the water and noted several discussions with those residents about who is responsible of cleaning out and maintaining those swales. Mr. Rinaldi stated he believes fixing one resident's private property could lead to the Borough becoming responsible for other private storm water systems. Mr. Williams told Council a sinkhole has opened over the sewer line behind the former Abington Heights School District Administration Building, noting this is one of DPW 2018 projects. Mr. Williams informed Council he believes next year road salt purchase will increase by fifty (50) tons. Mr. Rinaldi told Council, verified by Solicitor Weinschenk, the recently approved five (5) year NPDS Permit contained a significant issue concerning the reduction of siltration from the Borough's storm water explaining in our Storm Water Management Plan, required by the State DEP, which was submitted last September, requires the Borough reduce two (2) chemicals compounds by reducing siltration. The Borough's Storm Water management sought to use the Borough's leaf recycling in calculating siltration reduction which has been rejected by DEP since the leaves never enter the storm water system resulting in making harder to meet the chemical reduction requirements.

PERSONNEL: Mr. Williams asked Mr. Barrasse to proceed into an Executive Session. The Executive Session started 8:10 P.M. reconvening at 9:15 P.M. Mr. Williams stated it has been decided to advertise the Assistant Secretary/Treasurer position again one more day in the Times-Tribune newspaper. Mr. Williams brought a request to Council for distributing and issuing checks with the date of March 29, 2018 because of the Easter holiday since the Borough office is closed on Good Friday. All of Council agreed.

REFUSE & RECYCLING: Ms. Igoe briefly listed the items that will be collected at the Let's Go Green Recycling event such as eyeglasses, gently used baby and toddler clothes and towels and bedding. Ms. Igoe told Council her committee would like to have an Electronic Recycling event and that if the event is held, the Borough would have to pay to recycle items collected. Ms. Igoe is hoping Lackawanna County will sponsor a free Electronic Recycling event and the Borough can participate once again. Ms. Igoe needed some clarification on the ordinances relating to commercial haulers along with the needed weight slips. Ms. Igoe inquired about the amount of vehicles allowed on a resident's property that are not inspected or without tags and the time allowed. Solicitor Weinschenk stated the code enforcement officer can help and verify the information she requested since it part of the zoning ordinances.

HEALTH & SAFETY: Mr. Rinaldi reported Ms. Luben from L&V Engineering will be attending the April 18th Council Meeting and will provide Council with a presentation concerning the work that will take place with the Green Light Go Grant Traffic Signal replacement. Ms. Luben has requested Clarks Summit Police Chief Chris Yarns and Clarks Summit Fire Chief Jay Miller be present to voice their opinions. Mr. Rinaldi told Council it was discovered the Borough does not have an Emergency Management Plan during a meeting with OLP Principal Colleen Jumper, Clarks Summit Mayor Johnson, Mayor Lawler and Clarks Summit Police Chief Chris Yarns, Mr. Rinaldi asked Council if the Borough would consider a joint emergency plan with Clarks Summit since the Borough contracts for services with Clarks Summit Police and Fire Company noting an email was sent to Council on this subject. Solicitor Weinschenk stated by looking at the Emergency Services Act and the Intergovernmental Cooperation Act the Borough will be looking at an agreement whereby Clarks Summit will provide emergency management services for Clarks Green Borough. He noted the relationship between the Boroughs is somewhat joint because of mutual aid obligations with Clarks Green providing equipment and man power, noting Clarks Summit Borough will be in charge of the plan. Solicitor Weinschenk told Council when Clarks Summit is approached, Clarks Summit will need to confirm its willingness to provide, manage and oversee the Emergency Management Plan for Clarks Green Borough. In his opinion why would you re-invent the wheel noting he believes a joint plan is a good idea. Solicitor Weinschenk informed Council an Ordinance will be need to be adopted by both Boroughs and there will be a cost involved. Mr. Rinaldi referenced the evacuation site as discussed earlier arranged by Clarks Summit Police Chief Chris Yarns on the importance of this plan. Mayor Lawler added that the Emergency Management Plan will be tailor made to the Borough of Clarks Green. Mr. Rinaldi motioned to request with Clarks Summit Borough to explore the possibility of joint emergency plan, seconded by Ms. Igoe. Mr. Williams, Mr. Rinaldi, Ms. Igoe, Mr. Hughes, Mr. Toms, Mr. Dougherty and Mr. Barrasse voted in favor.

ARWA: Mr. Rinaldi reported it was a routine meeting noting the 2017 Financial Audit was presented. Mr. Rinaldi told Council a copy of the 2017 Audit will be in the Borough office for review. Mr. Rinaldi reported bids were submitted for purchasing aluminum sulfate current rate is \$.93 lb. lowest bid submitted was \$.87 lb. Mr. Rinaldi informed Council there was rain water leak in the biosolids building and ARWA Engineer, Gannett Fleming assumed responsibly and that the leak is in the repair process. Mr. Rinaldi gave a brief overview of using bio-solids as fertilizer, telling Council farmer consortiums purchase it. The idea of ARWA marketing its bio-solids was raised by the late former resident and ARWA Solicitor David Gromelski. Mr. Rinaldi told Council a chemical analysis must be performed before anything can be possibility considered. Mr. Rinaldi informed Council March 31st is the deadline for the Regional Act 94 Plan which the three (3) municipalities gives the necessary information to ARWA and submits it to DEP.

GRANT: Mr. Barrasse introduced and thanked Mr. Dougherty for agreeing to chair the new grant committee for Clarks Green. Mr. Dougherty stated he has already contacted the Lackawanna County Office of Economic and Community Development to find financing, so the Borough can purchase new trucks. Mr. Barrasse noted the Borough was awarded a Green Light Go grant last year and the Borough has a pending grant application submitted under the Pennsylvania Small Water & Sewer Program.

OLD BUSINESS: Mr. Rinaldi updated Council on the Spatt versus Clarks Green Borough litigation. Mr. Rinaldi told Council after Mr. Spatt was unsuccessful at the Magistrate level he filed an appeal with the Common Pleas Court. The Borough's insurance carrier is providing the legal defense. Atty. Patrick Murphy filed preliminary objections on behalf of the Borough to the complaint resulting in the plaintiff filing an amended complaint. Mr. Rinaldi told Council the insurance company wants to settle the case for nuisance value, explaining the carrier would rather pay him \$2750, the alleged cost of repairing his lawn, rather than spending \$8,000 to \$10,000 in defending the case to the decision. Atty. Murphy prepared release which Solicitor Weinschenk has reviewed the proposed release regarding

the cause of action alleging the Borough failed follow its own Storm Water Ordinance. Solicitor Weinschenk stated it is unfortunately a cave in giving them what they want because of the economics involved and it is releasing the Borough from any future liability. Solicitor Weinschenk recommended Council approving the settlement. Mr. Rinaldi motioned to approve the insurance company's request to settle Spatt vs. Clarks Green Borough Case with the release of any future liability, in amount of \$2,750 to be paid by the insurance company, seconded by Mr. Hughes. Mr. Rinaldi, Mr. Hughes, Ms. Igoe, Mr. Williams, Mr. Toms, Mr. Dougherty and Mr. Barrasse voted in favor. Mr. Hughes reviewed the AAJRB proposed budget with a 3% increase for each of the member municipalities. Mr. Hughes noted South Abington Township and Clarks Summit will not allocate any more than what they had allocated in 2017 asking for revised budget, Clarks Green Council agreed to continue our \$5,028 allocation, contingent upon the Borough receiving an engagement letter for 2017 Audit. Mr. Hughes told Council so far no revised budget has been sent. Mr. Hughes motioned, to send a letter to the AAJRB not approving their budget noting \$5,028 contribution has been allocated in Clarks Green 2018 Budget providing they provide us with an engagement letter for a 2017 Audit, seconded by Mr. Rinaldi. Mr. Hughes, Mr. Rinaldi, Mr. Dougherty, Ms. Igoe, Mr. Williams, Mr. Toms and Mr. Barrasse. Mr. Barrasse noted AAJRB had a meeting on February 20th but Clarks Green Council did not attend since he is trying to arrange meeting with the other AAJRB municipality members to discuss the audit issue and other relevant issues before moving forward. Mr. Hughes and Mr. Rinaldi both agreed since Clarks Green and the other municipalities have not approved the AAJRB 2018 budget the Borough should not be legally obligated to pay the contribution. Mr. Barrasse questioned whether or not it would be legal withholding the contribution. Mr. Hughes briefly reviewed the proposed Amended Joint Agreement authored by the AAJRB stating the changes are breathtaking. Mr. Barrasse noted the proposed Amended Joint Agreement will extend to 2057. Mr. Rinaldi told Council at the January council reorganization Meeting our current engineers were appointed pending the Borough requesting proposals for services and he previously drafted a Request for Proposals for consideration. Council agreed at the February Council Meeting that Solicitor Weinschenk and he should work on revising the proposal citing the Solicitor's concerns. Mr. Rinaldi stated the revised proposal had been sent to Council and the Mayor for review. Mr. Rinaldi motioned to advertise for engineering proposals with deadline of April 18th. Mr. Barrasse stated he had some issues with request for proposal, noting the revised agenda was just received today and the proposal was not on the agenda. Mr. Barrasse pointed out Mr. Rinaldi and Solicitor Weinschenk's draft request for proposals does not state an engineer must be NASSCO certified like our current engineer. He further stated the Borough is anticipating St. Gregory's will be filing a development for their expansion church project which has been started with our current engineering firm. Mr. Rinaldi told Mr. Barrasse our current engineering firm is welcomed to submit a proposal and the Sanitary Sewer Services firm that services our sewers are NASSCO certified. Mr. Barrasse motioned to table Mr. Rinaldi's motion. Mr. Rinaldi informed Mr. Barrasse since no one seconded his motion, there can be no motion to table. Mr. Rinaldi and Mr. Barrasse then exchanged difference of their opinions on the subject. Mr. Williams asked Mr. Rinaldi on some clarifications especially the logistics within the suggested proposal which Mr. Rinaldi reviewed and explained pointing out the draft RFP he and Solicitor Weinschenk provided addressed his concern. Solicitor Weinschenk responded "it would not hurt" to Mr. Barrasse's question which he asked should we add engineers must be NASSCO certified in the proposal. Mr. Rinaldi reminded Mr. Barrasse the Borough's DPW had a chance to be NASSCO certified last year but Dave Kohinsky stated it was not necessary since those services are already performed by Sanitary Sewer Services who are NASSCO certified. Mr. Rinaldi motioned to modify his earlier motion amending the engineering proposal adding a section requiring NASSCO certification, seconded by Mr. Toms. Mr. Barrasse has concerns with the motion stating it might interfere with the expansion plans at St. Gregory. Mr. Rinaldi stated it has nothing to do with NASSCO or the sewers. Solicitor Weinschenk told Council if St. Gregory's submits a plan the Borough has time limitations for review and comment on the plan and if you have an engineer in April and another engineer in May you may have a problem stating there might be problem with Church's the storm water runoff planning concerning the Borough's Storm Water Management Plan. Mr. Rinaldi stated he feels Mr. Barrasse is delaying the request for proposals. Mr. Barrasse motioned to table Mr. Rinaldi's motion to advertise for engineering proposals

for a month or two, seconded by Mr. Dougherty. Mr. Dougherty stated he was new to Council and would like to review the revised proposal. Mr. Dougherty asked why the Borough would want to replace the current engineers. Mr. Rinaldi briefly reviewed the past issue stating BMC billed both Clarks Green and South Abington Township for the same two engineers attending the same meeting on the same date at different rates and with different hours. Clarks Green bill had additional billing for the firm's new engineer to review our files even before attending the meeting. After a spirited discussion, Secretary Culbertson resumed taking roll call to table Mr. Rinaldi's motion to advertise for engineering proposals. Mr. Dougherty, Mr. Hughes, Mr. Williams and Mr. Barrasse voted in favor. Mr. Toms, Ms. Igoe and Mr. Rinaldi voted no. Mr. Rinaldi wanted clarification on the motion especially when it will be entertained again. Mr. Barrasse stated he would like to see if the St. Gregory expansion project is going through and he will support Mr. Rinaldi's motion. Mr. Hughes stated he voted to support the request for engineering proposals earlier and still does but the new members of Council needs to digest all the information.

NEW BUSINESS: Mr. Barrasse entertained a motion to appoint Katie Lane to the vacancy on the Planning Commission, Mr. Hughes motioned, seconded by Mr. Dougherty. Mr. Rinaldi, Mr. Hughes, Mr. Dougherty, Ms. Igoe, Mr. Toms, Mr. Williams and Mr. Barrasse voted in favor. Mr. Barrasse told Council there is a vacancy on the AAJRB for a Council member and Joe Dougherty offered to fill the vacancy. Mr. Hughes motioned to appoint Mr. Dougherty to serve as Clarks Green liaison on the AAJRB, seconded by Mr. Williams. Mr. Williams, Mr. Dougherty and Mr. Barrasse voted yes. Mr. Rinaldi, Mr. Toms, Mr. Hughes and Ms. Igoe voted no. Mr. Hughes explained why the no votes were placed stating each municipality is to have one (1) member on the AAJRB and this requirement has been ignored for a long time, stating the Borough is violating the terms and conditions of the Joint Resolution of the municipalities. Mr. Barrasse entertained a motion to appoint Mr. Williams to the SAPA Committee. Mr. Hughes motioned, seconded by Mr. Dougherty. Mr. Williams, Mr. Toms, Mr. Dougherty, Mr. Hughes, Mr. Rinaldi, Ms. Igoe and Mr. Barrasse voted in favor. Mr. Rinaldi, Mr. Hughes, Mr. Toms, Mr. Dougherty, Mr. Dougherty, Mr. Williams and Mr. Barrasse voted in favor.

MOTION FOR ADJOURNMENT: Ms. Igoe motioned, seconded by Mr. Dougherty to adjourn the meeting at 10:00 P.M. All in attendance voted in favor.

Joanne Culbertson, Secretary/Treasurer

CLARKS GREEN BOROUGH COUNCIL MEETING Agenda

March 21, 2018

- 1. CALL TO ORDER AND PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE- President Barrasse
- 2. ROLL CALL- Secretary Culbertson
- 3. MOTION TO ACCEPT MINUTES
- 4. MAYOR'S AND POLICE REPORT, FIRE & AMBULANCE

Mayor Lawler, Clarks Summit Police Chief Yarns
Clarks Summit Fire Co. President Mike Lucas, New Fire Chief Jay Miller, EMS Corey Colarossi

5. PUBLIC COMMENT

Visitors should approach the podium and state their name and address. Comments are limited to 5 minutes

- 6. GERARD HETMAN, LACKAWANNA COUNTY DEPT. of COMMUNITY RELATIONS
- 7. SOLICITOR'S REPORT Mr. Weinschenk
- 8. TREASURER'S REPORT AND BILL APPROVAL Mr. Hughes
- 9. FINANCE COMMITTEE Mr. Hughes
 Sewer Account Delinquencies & Payments
- 10. BUILDINGS & GROUNDS COMMITTEE Mr. Toms
 Truck Progress
- 11. PUBLIC WORKS COMMITTEE Mr. Williams
 Sinkhole Discussion
- 12. PERSONNEL COMMITTEE- Mr. Williams
 Progress on Assistant Secretary/Treasurer Position
- 13. REFUSE & RECYCLING COMMITTEE- Ms. Igoe
- 14. HEALTH & SAFETY COMMITTEE-Mr. Rinaldi Jerilyn Luben - Green Light Go Project
- 15. ABINGTON REGIONAL WASTEWATER AUTHORITY REPORT Mr. Rinaldi Borough Sewers/ Cap Discussion
- 16. GRANT COMMITTEE- Mr Dougherty
- 17. OLD BUSINESS

AAJRB Proposed Budget, & Joint Agreement proposed changes -Mr. Hughes Spatt vs Clarks Green Borough Litigation- Mr. Rinaldi

18. NEW BUSINESS

Emergency Management Plan issue Committee appointments, and Planning Commission

18. ADJOURNMENT

NOTE TO VISITORS: Please sign the attendance sheet and indicate if you wish to observe the meeting or to address Council, stating the agenda topic on which you would like to comment. Thank you.